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STARBAR (R)

EQUINE

PREMIUM
GOLDEN MALRIN (R)

FLY BAIT
WITH MUSCAMONE (R)

FLY ATTRACTANT
ATTRACTS & KILLS FLIES

GUARANTEE:

Methomyl..................... 1.00%
Z-9 Tricosene................ 0.025%

REGISTRATION NO. 20118   PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

CAUTION        POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS: 680g

Zoecon Canada Inc.,
a Sandoz Company
12 Stanley Court,

Unit 3 Whitby, Ontario L1N 8P9
Phone: (416) 430 - 2511

Starbar, Golden Malrin and Muscamone are Registered trademark of 
Sandoz Ltd.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: Premium Golden Malrin Fly Bait is an improved
fly bait formula containing Muscamone (R) fly attractant which
encourages both male and female flies to remain in the treated
area, thus feeding on the bait.  Bait should be scattered over
specified fly feeding surfaces daily or as needed to provide
initial knockdown and reduction to fly populations.  Distribute
bait from container or other device to avoid handling bait.  Wear
gloves when applying. Wash hands after handling and before



eating, drinking or smoking.

STABLES: Scatter bait at the rate of 250g per 100 sq.m.  to
window sills and other areas where flies congregate.  Apply only
to areas out of reach of animals.

CAUTIONS: Hazardous to Humans and Domestic Animals: Harmful if
swallowed inhaled or absorbed through the skin.  Avoid breathing
dust. Avoid contact with skin, eyes or clothing.  Do not
contaminate feed, water, food or litter.  Do not apply where
poultry or animals can pick it up or lick the product.  Do not
use in homes or where food is processed or stored.  Do not feed
treated garbage to livestock.  Use only in areas inaccessible to
food producing animals.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: This product contains methomyl, a
carbamate insecticide. Poisoning produces effects associated with
anticholinesterase activity which may include weakness, blurred
vision, headache, nausea, abdominal cramps, discomfort in the
chest, constriction of pupils, sweating, slow pulse, muscle
tremors.  Atropine is antidotal.

FIRST AID: In case of contact, immediately flush eyes or skin
with plenty of water.  Get medical attention if irritation
persists.  If swallowed, induce vomiting with several glasses of
warm water and by sticking finger in throat.  Seek medical
attention immediately.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL: Keep bait in original container, tightly
closed and stored in a cool place.  Do not contaminate water,
food or feed by storage or disposal.  Do not use empty container. 
Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning prior to its disposal.  Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use. Dispose of the container in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of spills,
contact the regional office of Conservation and Protection,
Environment Canada.

ENVIRONMENTAL CARDS: This pesticide is toxic to bees, wildlife
and fish.  Keep out of lakes, streams or ponds.  Do not
contaminate water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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